Welcome to Team 8-3
Dear Parents/Guardians and Students:


Welcome back!  We are excited that you are a part of team 8-3 and look forward to an enriching and rewarding academic year.  In addition to this team letter content area teachers will be sending home information specific to their class.  This letter is intended to address some basic school and team rules and procedures that we expect our 8th graders to follow.  
Student Handbook:  First and foremost, all students are expected to follow the school rules and procedures provided on the STMS website.  Please review your handbook (available online) during the first few days of school.  
Dress Code:  All students are expected to follow the STMS dress code.  Please refer to the student handbook (p. 28-30) for details.   
Grades, Progress Reports, & Report Cards:  Progress reports will be issued at the mid-term of each 9-week grading period.  Report Card Dates: Nov. 3, Jan. 23, April 15, final report card mailed to residence.  One of best ways to know your child’s grades is to access them through ParentPortal on a frequent basis.  Please email or call Ms. Pruett if you have not received your user id or password.
Homework Notification:  Please turn in your contact information as soon as possible.  We would like to create a parent email group to function as a daily homework notification method.  Homework should be expected on a daily basis.  Homework is practice and practice improves skills.  Homework is expected to be completed and turned in on time.  Students will be required to complete work in lunch study hall if it is not turned in on time.  

Grading policy: Please see individual teacher letters for this information.
Missing/late work (new policy this year):  Missing work/home work will result in students serving lunch study hall (LSH) in order to complete their work.  Five (5) points will be deducted from the grade per day late.  If work is still not turned in the next school day, lunch study hall will be assigned again.  If the missing work has not been turned in on the third day, the Assistant Principal (AP) will become involved.  Students will have five (5) total school days to turn in late work, after that a 40 may be assigned and the AP will consider the non-compliance to be a disciplinary issue and may issue additional LSH, detention, BIC, OSS, etc.
Grading Scale:  

A 93-100

B 85-92

C 77-84

D 70-76

F Below 70
iPads and other Devices in the Classroom

Technology is becoming the norm in many classrooms throughout the nation and STMS is proud to be at the forefront of utilizing technology to improve education.  The adoption of the iRock initiative is in its second year and is a great learning tool in the classroom.  Students will have access to an iPad during the school day and team 8-3 will use the devices for learning opportunities throughout the school year.  Refer to the handbook (p. 25-27) for the Rock Hill Schools mobile computing discipline plan.
Required Apps (Free Apps)

Educreations, QR Reader, Haiku Deck, Socrative, PDF-Notes, Google Drive, Prezi, Evernote, Easybib
This list is not all inclusive and other apps may need to be downloaded during the school year.
Restroom Use:  Students have three (3) minutes between classes to take care of restroom requirements as well as before school and during lunch.  In the event of an emergency during class, a student should request permission.  
Discipline:  Team 8-3 follows the same discipline policy put forth by staff and administration of Saluda Trail Middle School.  Students are expected to follow all school rules and any specific rules that may apply in their classes.  However, for those students who choose not to comply with STMS rules, the following set of consequences will apply:
1st infraction

verbal warning

2nd infraction

in-class isolation (student will be removed from the group and seated elsewhere)

3rd infraction
1st folder & out-of-class isolation 

Teacher-issued discipline folders and out-of-class isolation are cumulative and follow the THREE STRIKES YOU’RE OUT rule.  

1st folder will result in a parent phone call

2nd folder will result in a team conference with the student and a parent phone call

3rd folder will result in an office referral to the grade level principal and a parent phone call.

Team 8-3 teachers will make every reasonable effort to keep students in class, but disruptive students will not be tolerated.

Student Handouts/Forms:  Please review, complete and return any handouts or forms your child brought home this week requiring your information/signature as soon as possible.  
We look forward to your child’s academic success this school year and working with you as a partner in that process.  Please feel free to drop in to our classrooms or to contact any of us to set up a conference or phone call (981-1800) to discuss your child’s progress.  Please mark your calendars for our Open House Night on Thursday, September 4th from 6:00 to 7:30 pm. 
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